
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, MARCH 10, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

    Councilman David Acosta  

    Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

   President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson Jr., Business Administrator  

    Edwin Alicea, Public Safety Director  

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Deputy Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 11, 2019 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

 1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the City Hall on; 

 

 2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press of Atlantic City; 

 

 3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Vineland resident Neil Lewis expressed of a pot hole in the area of Delsea drive and Elm Road on the Elm 

Road shoulder of the road.  President Spinelli directed Business Administrator Bob Dickenson to notify Public Works 

and to repair.   

 Vineland resident Steve Lewis stated he read the Daily Journal article concerning the closing of DelRossi 

Clothing on 6th Street.  He specifically questioned if the City looked into anyone who would be interested in purchasing 

the company and/or the building.  He expressed his concern and the anticipated loss of jobs.  President Spinelli asked 

B.A. Dickenson to ask the Mayor as to if they have anyone that could purchase the building or would know of anyone 

and advise. 

 

 There being no one else to be heard, the President closed the comment portion of the meeting.  

  

The Deputy Municipal Clerk reviewed the Agenda since the March 3rd work session.  Ordinances 2020-12, 

2020-13, 2020-14, 2020-15, 2020-16, and 2020-17 were all added on 3/10/2020 by Solicitor Tonetta with consent of 

President Spinelli.  Resolution 2020-126 was revised on 3/4/2020 to correct a typographical error in the title only. 

Resolution 2020-128 was amended on 3/10/2020 to amend a vendor’s bid per Business Administration.  Resolutions 

2010-139 and 140 were added on 3/4/2020 by Business Administration following the work session.  Resolutions 2020-

141 and 142 were added on 3/10/2020 by Solicitor Tonetta with consent from President Spinelli. 

 

  

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Franceschini, 

to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta     

              Councilwoman Arthur 

             Councilman Franceschini  

             Councilman Vargas 

             President Spinelli   

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:24 P.M. 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

                President of Council  

ATTEST:        

 

 

 

       

 Richard G. Franchetta, E.J.D. 

                  Deputy Municipal Clerk 

 


